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Special Dates  
and Activities 

July 3            11:00 PM 

Hour of Adoration 
of the Blessed 

Sacrament, Chapel 

of the Poor Clares. 

July 13            3:00 PM 

Prayer Vigil to 

End Abortion, in 

front of the Planned 

Parenthood office, 

518 Garden Street 

July 25             5:30 PM 

Prepare Meal at 

Transition House 

July 31           11:00 PM 

Hour of Adoration 
of the Blessed 

Sacrament, Chapel of 

the Poor Clares. 

August 10        3:00 PM 

Prayer Vigil to End 

Abortion, In Front of 

the Planned Parenthood 

office,518 Garden St.  

August 22        5:30 PM 

Prepare Meal at  

Transition House 

 
 

  July 4 2:00 PM Fourth of July Summer BBQ - Serra Hall 

   Fouth Degree is sponsoring an after parade BBQ at  

   Serra Hall with hamburgers and hot dogs, with all  

   the fixin's, and the bar will be available. Brother  

   Knights and family of Capinteria, Santa Barbara  

   and Goleta councils are welcome to attend. 

 

  July 9 6:30 PM Officers Meeting  

 7:30 PM    First Degree Exemplification 

   General Council Meeting 

   Home Association Meeting 

   Location: Serra Hall, 2210 Garden Street  

  July 30 - August 2  K of C Booths at Old Spanish Days 

   Location: As a fund raiser during Old Spanish Days 

 our Brother Knights will staff two booths (souvenirs 

 and soft drinks) at Mackenzie Park (Mercado del 

 Norte) - corner of State Street and Las Positas Road.  

 WE NEED VOLUNTEERS TO STAFF BOOTHS 

  August 13 6:30 PM Officers Meeting  

 7:30 PM    General Council Meeting 
   Location: Serra Hall, 2210 Garden Street 

 

   Financial Secretary Notes 

W hile summer is a time to relax, enjoy the company of friends and family at 

picnics and outings, it won’t be a slow time for our Council. On July 4th 

members of the Fourth Degree is sponsoring an after parade BBQ at Serra Hall 

with hamburgers and hot dogs, with all the fixin's, and soft drinks. Party time 

begins at 2:00 PM. Brother Knights and family of Capinteria, Santa Barbara and 

Goleta councils are welcome to attend. 

 Tuesday evening, July 9 at 7:30 PM, our Council will have its monthly General 

Meeting, a First Degree Exemplification and a Home Association Meeting. It is 

important for our Brother Knights to attend, first showing support for new 

members taking their First degree, and second keeping informed on Home 

Association issues. 

 Our Council will again be doing a fund drive during the Old Spanish Days 

Fiesta. To raise funds for scholarships, our council has agreed to operate both the 

Pepsi booth and the souvenir stand at Mercado Del Norte (Mackenzie Park). The 

Mercado will be opened from 11:00 AM to 11:00 PM, Wednesday, July 30 through 

Saturday, August 2. We will need staff for the soft drink operation with teams of 

two people per shift (a third person will serve as “manager” making sure that the 

booth remains well-stocked with what it needs). The souvenir booth requires two 

people on each shift to sell mementos.  
 

Continued on Page 4 
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GRAND KNIGHT’S  

REPORT 
 

W orthy Brother 

Knights, it is the 

end of another Columbi-

an Year for our Order 

and that means many 

activities. Looking back 

we see that our 101st  

year was stellar and the forecast for our 

102nd is even better. I want to thank all my 

Brother Knights that worked so hard to 

make this year a success, especially the 

Council Officers. These men work tire-

lessly on a myriad of assignments for the 

benefit of the charities we serve and the 

Order itself. Thank you. 

The theme for this year has been “Life on 

the Frontier”. We have used that phrase to 

explain many things. Basically it means 

that we are on the left edge of the Coun-

try, far removed from influence yet still 

following the principals of the Order. We 

stand strong with and for each other. 

Many times this year the words “I’ve got 

your back” have been uttered in support of 

a Brother Knight. The good thing about 

“Life on the Frontier” is that we can ad-

dress the challenges and avoid the red 

tape. Clearly our Council thrives on the 

Frontier. 

In May we celebrated our annual Scholar-

ship Dinner. The good work of your 

Brother Knights permits us to provide 

generous support to Catholic Education in 

Santa Barbara with scholarships for stu-

dents at Notre Dame School, Our Lady of 

Mount Carmel School, and Bishop Garcia 

Diego High School. Catholic Education is 

our main charitable work. You can read 

more about this elsewhere in the Council 

Bulletin. In addition to these fine schools, 

we welcome a new Catholic school that is 

being formed in our area, St. Therese 

Classical Academy. We look forward to 

supporting them as they strive to serve the 

needs of our community. Thank you Dea-

con Nick and Eileen Curran for all that 

you do for our Scholarship program. 

Thank to Brothers Ray and Mitch who 

served with Deacon Nick and me on the 

Scholarship Committee this year. 

In June we wrapped our Columbian Year 

with a Latin Mass, Officers’ Installation, 

and Pancake Breakfast. Our Brothers from 

Council 5300 joined us for the morning’s 

activities. Thank you Worthy Past Grand 

Knight Bill Fuhrer and Worthy Grand 

Knight Jim Bradbury from Council 5300. 

Thank you to Fr. Charles Talley for cele-

brating the Mass and for support our 

Council as Chaplain. Thank you to Dea-

con Nick Curran for organizing the Mass. 

Thank you to Brother Jim Bauer for the 

Missals and Brother Hank Peterson for 

arranging for the Altar Servers. Thank you 

to Worthy District Deputy Ray Centeno 

and Worthy District Warden Bruce Garcia 

for presiding over the Officers’ Installa-

tion Ceremony. Thank you to Brother 

Brian Trawick for allowing us to use Serra 

Chapel and Serra Hall. Thank you to the 

Morelos Brothers for preparing the deli-

cious breakfast. Thank you to the Officers 

that will be serving the Council with me 

this Columbian Year. Thank you to Broth-

ers Dale and Thomas who completed their 

service as Council Officers. Expect anoth-

er of these events at the conclusion of this 

Columbian Year, June 2015. A tradition is 

emerging. 

June also brought another meeting of the 

Los Padres Chapter of the Knights of Co-

lumbus. Past Grand Knight Bruce Garcia 

and I attended the meeting. The Chapter 

meets every other month. It provides a 

forum for Councils to communicate with 

each other. It also provides a means for 

pooling our charitable activities. The pri-

mary charity for the Chapter is St. John's 

Seminary. Like our Council, the Chapter 

elected new officers this month. We look 

forward to working with them this year. 

They are actively recruiting to fill the 

Treasurer position. If any of my Brother 

Knights is interested please let me know 

and I will forward your name. The Chap-

ter is also promoting fund raising to buy 

an ultrasound unit. 

Also at the June Chapter meeting we 

learned that the Carpinteria Council has 

been reactivated after a couple of years of 

inactivity. We welcome them back to the 

Chapter and look forward to having their 

candidates join us for the First and Second 

Degree Exemplifications we perform. 

In May, Brother Ray and I attended the 

State Convention. The Convention is the 

main business meeting for the State Of-

fice. We elect officers and vote on mo-

tions, like any organization. We also meet 

Brother Knights from around the State and 

learn of the activities in which their Coun-

cils are involved. This was my second 

time at the State Convention. It was a 

rewarding experience. 

July means Fiesta and Fiesta means Fiesta 

Booth. Brother Mark Wietstock is organ-

izing this major fundraising effort for us 

again this year. Please contact Brother 

March to arrange a time to serve in the 

Fiesta Booth. You will no doubt enjoy 

working in our new K of C Fiesta Trailer. 

Photos of the trailer will appear in a future 

issue of the Council Bulletin. Thanks to 

those Brother Knights who have been 

working on and will be working on the 

construction of the Fiesta Trailer. 

July also means another First Degree Ex-

emplification. We have three, maybe more 

candidates for Knighthood. Please join us 

for the ceremony and welcome these men 

to our Order. 

We will take a Summer Hiatus from our 

Dinner Socials for July and August but 

will return in September. We are planning 

a special presentation at that dinner that 

you will not want to miss. More about that 

in the next Council Bulletin. 

October brings Knights' Nite Out. We 

need each Brother Knight to sell tickets to 

assure the success of this event. Brother 

Knights will be contacting you about this 

worthwhile endeavor. Please respond 

when asked to help. 

In January we will host the Clergy Appre-

ciation Dinner. This event honors the 

Clergy and Religious that have served us 

so well. If you are interested in organizing 

or participating in this event, please con-

tact me. 

So you see, we have been busy and you 

see we will remain so next year. Busy is 

good. Join us Brothers for a Business 

Meeting this summer. The meetings move 

along and there is always an enjoyable 

social time afterwards. We would enjoy 

seeing you there, shaking your hand, and 

praying together as we march into our 

next Columbian Year. 

Vivat Jesus, 

Steve Romofsky  

Grand Knight 

Steve 
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A  new pastor moved into town and went out 

one Saturday to visit his parishioners. All 

went well until he came to one house. It was 

obvious that someone was home, but no one came 

to the door even after he had knocked several 

times.   

 

Finally, he took out his card and wrote on the back; 

Revelation 3:20; and stuck it on the door. 

The next day the pastor was counting the collection 

and found a card, on it was written a message, 

Genesis 3:10. 

 

I’m sure our Protestant friends would be laughing, 

and you will too as soon as you look up the 

passages. 

 

The fact is, it’s not so important to know every 

passage by number and be able to quote scripture, 

as it is to understand the message Jesus gives us. 

As we are back into what we call Ordinary Time in 

our Liturgical Year, and more focused on the 

teachings of Jesus rather than experiencing his 

birth or passion, as we do in Advent/Christmas and 

Lent/Easter, we will hear Jesus’ teachings from 

Mathew’s Gospel, as he and his decuples travel 

throughout Galilee and eventually to Jerusalem. 

We will hear of Jesus’s rejection by the Pharisee’s 

and others, which leads up to the parable discourse 

followed by Jesus shown preparing for the 

establishment of his church. 

 

Regardless if we read the bible daily, I encourage 

all of us to read the Scripture readings before Mass 

which will be read on the upcoming Sunday. 

Listening or reading along in the pews doesn’t 

always give us enough time to reflect personally on 

what the Words of God are speaking to us as 

individuals, or understand what the Priest or 

Deacon is presenting in the Homily, or Sermon. 

 

God’s words are eternal, and often times the same 

passages may have different meanings at different 

points of our lives. God’s continuing love is shown 

through his continual guidance, and this is received 

through the constant revisiting of the Sacred 

Scriptures, Psalms and the Gospels. 

 

Deacon Randy 

Editor’s Comment: Please take the time to read 

Revelation 3:20 and Genesis 3:10.  

Deacon’s Corner:    

KNOWING SCRIPTURE HAS ITS BLESSINGS 
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GENERAL MEETING OF  

COUNCIL 1684 

WEDNESDAY, MAY 14, 2014 

N ine members were present when 

Grand Knight Steve Romofsky 

called the May Council meeting to 

order at 6:32 p.m. Upon closing the 

meeting doors, it was determined that 

there was not a quorum to do business. 

The Worthy Grand Knight led the 

opening prayer and Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

The Minutes of the April meeting were 

not read.  

The Worthy Grand Knight reported on 

the following items: 

 The Essay Contest social was a 

joyous event, even with a smaller 

than usual attendance. 

 The May 9 Chapter dinner came 

together without difficulty. The 

Grand Knight thanked those who 

attended and helped with the food, 

preparation, and cleanup.  

 The Scholarship social is May 28 

with Chef Bruce and his brotherly 

brigade barbequing tri-tip. Do not 

miss the opportunity to see and hear 

our scholarship winners. 

 Our new Fiesta trailer is under 

construction and on schedule. 

 Preparations for the June 21 Officer 

Installation and Latin Mass were 

discussed. 

 Grand Knight Steven Romofsky and 

Trustee Mark Weitstock will be the 

Council’s representatives at the 

State Convention. 

Under the Treasurer’s Report, the 

Essay Contest social showed 16 

dinners paid and 15 guests of the 

Council. This resulted in revenue of 

$240.00, counting the Bar contribution. 

The cost of food was $253.00, with a 

net loss to the of $13.00. 

The Financial Secretary reported three 

bills paid. 

Under Membership, a First Degree 

Exemplification is tentatively planned 

for the July 9 meeting. 

Under Communication,  

 A letter from Paul Herrington, 

Headmaster of Bishop Diego Garcia 

High School, thanking the Council 

for its continued support was 

received. 

 A letter from Brother Richard Rink 

of the Society of St. Vincent de Paul 

requesting an increase in the 

Council’s annual donation to 

support summer camp for 

disadvantaged youth from $600.00 

to $850.00 was received. His letter 

contained the facts and figures to 

support an increase in the Council’s 

2014-2015 Budget. 

 The Easter Newsletter of the Poor 

Clares commented on repairs done 

at the convent, the recuperation 

from surgery of the Mother Abbess, 

the Solemnity of Easter, and life in 

the convent. 

Under Old Business, it is a Council 

priority that Brother Knights are given 

a reminder call for socials and special 

events. The Call List was discussed and 

redistributed in the hopes of 

accomplishing this goal. 

Under New Business, 

 The 2014-2015 slate of officers was 

presented: Chaplain Fr. Charles 

Talley, Grand Knight Steven 

Romofsky, Deputy Grand Knight 

Hank Peterson, Chancellor Marc 

Russo, Recorder Thomas Anglin, 

Financial Secretary Ray 

Charpentier, Treasurer Bruce 

García, Advocate Richard Rink, 

Warden James Bauer, Inside Guard 

David Chávez, Outside Guard José 

Naranjo, Trustees: One-Year Mark 

Weitstock, Two-Year John Green, 

Three-Year Mitch Molitor 

 The Investment Council 

nominations were made by the 

Grand Knight as follows: Grand 

Knight Steven Romofsky, Financial 

Secretary Ray Charpentier, 

Treasurer Bruce García, At-Large 

John Green, At-Large Nick Curran 

 The 2014-2015 Budget was 

presented by the Grand Knight and 

discussed. 

There was no District Deputy’s Report. 

There was no Field Agent’s Report. 

There was no report on the Good of the 

Order. 

Prayers for the Sick or Distressed : 

 Brother Armando Vásquez may be 

returning to Santa Barbara in the next 

week or so according Brother Kevin 

Cheung. Our prayers are with him. 

Following a closing prayer by Worthy 

Grand Knight Steve Romofsky, the 

Council meeting for May adjourned at 

7:40 p.m. 

The next Council 1684 business 

meeting is scheduled for June 11, 2014. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Al Anglin 
Recorder 

Financial Secretary’s Notes... 

 For each booth and on each day, there will be three four-hour shifts: 11:00 AM - 3:00 PM,  

3:00 - 7:00 PM and 7:00 - 11:00 PM. We will be calling on council members to volunteer for one of 

these 12 shifts. Wives and teenagers of council members are welcomed to help. If you are 

interested in volunteering, contact Mark Wietstock at 899-2729. 

 Several of our Council members are busy building a new trailer for selling soft drinks at the 

Fiesta. It’s scheduled to be exhibited on July 30 at Mackenzie Park. 

Ray Charpentier 
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 Pro-Life Report  
 

MURDERED PRIEST WAS LOVED  

FOR PRAYING FOR UNBORN BABIES AT  

MODERN-DAY CALVARY 
 

     

W hen Jesus was being crucified, one of his priests - St. John - was praying there in solidarity with 

him. Today, when Jesus is being re-crucified in His unborn babies, we sometimes see a priest 

praying in front of an abortion center. 

Fr. Kenneth Walker was that kind of priest. Writing for LifeSiteNews, Pete Baklinski reports that the 

young priest, murdered recently in Phoenix by a burglar, was known and loved for his pro-life activism 

and homilies.   

The writer says Bp. Thomas Olmsted of Phoenix recalls that “He and Fr. Terra, FSSP, [would] invite the 

whole congregation to say a prayer begging God for mercy regarding Roe v. Wade and the ‘scourge of 

abortion’ before they [began] their sermons.” 

According to the Catholic Sun, the bishop also said, “Every time that I went to pray during the 40 Days 

for Life at the abortion places, [Fr. Walker] was there with Fr. Terra. They are faithful priests, joyfully 

serving their people.” 

40 Days for Life leader José Calzadilla says the two priests prayed every week at Family Planning Asso-

ciates and at Planned Parenthood. “Fr. Walker helped lead the Good Friday rosary at the Glendale 

Planned Parenthood this past spring,” he told STOPP Report. “They attended pro-life luncheons and 

rallies. Their support for the unborn came across as a natural part of their lived faith and priesthood. As 

a member of the pro-life community in the diocese, you just KNEW of or saw their support. ” 

In a recent homily you can watch on YouTube, Fr. Walker mentions the “evils of abortion and contra-

ception” that “so plague our world.” (Google “Fr. Kenneth Walker” and “Mercy and Justice.”)  

Lisa Blevins of Phoenix called Fr. Walker a “tireless pro-life prayer warrior.”  “He was definitely al-

ways out there praying for all of those going into and coming out [of the abortion center].  He was just a 

wonderful witness to life,” she told LifeSiteNews. He’ll be “pouring down blessings from up high for us 

down here, especially for the 40 Days for Life campaigns.” 

In his homily on YouTube, Fr. Walker reminds us that “Our Divine Savior loves us and desires our eter-

nal happiness. Let us not disappoint Him or offend Him, for He is already so much offended. Nor let us 

seek perfect happiness in this world, with its fleeting joys and empty promises… Let us rather spend our 

lives in preparation for the eternal life of Heaven, where there is no more death or destruction, but the 

perfect attainment of all joy and peace.” 

Over the years, a number of priests have prayed at the abortion mills of our town: Fr. Art Najera, Fr. 

John Love, Fr. Larry Gosselin, Fr. Andrew Garcia, Fr. Mike Ravenkamp, Fr. Vaughn Winters, Fr. Tom 

Hayes, Fr. Joe O’Gara, Fr. Brian Crawford, Bp. Pat Ziemann, Bp. Thaddeus Shubsda, Fr. Paul Marx and 

others whose names escape me. God bless them all! 

  Mike Engler   

  Pro-Life Chairman  

Mike Engler 
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GENERAL MEETING OF  

COUNCIL 1684 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 11, 2014 

S ixteen members were present when 

Grand Knight Steve Romofsky 

called the June Council meeting to order 

at 7:40 p.m. Upon closing the meeting 

doors, Warden James Bauer verified 

membership cards, and the Grand Knight 

led the opening prayer and Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

The minutes of the May meeting were 

approved as read.  

The Worthy Grand Knight reported on 

the following items: 

 Discussed the Scholarship Dinner, 

commenting that it was well 

attended. Serena Soto, daughter of 

Robert and Delores Soto, was 

complemented on her catering skills 

during the Scholarship Dinner. The 

Council is pleased with her service 

and will be partnering with her on 

catering future events. 

 With Ralph Karleskint in semi-

retirement, our Council is in need of 

a well-qualified catering service for 

the Knight’s Nite Out. 

 At the Officers’ meeting Matthew 

Najera provided a brief introduction 

on the new Catholic High School, 

Saint Thérèse Classical Academy. 

This school is scheduled to be 

opened Fall 2014. More information 

can be found at 

www.thereseacademy.com. 

 The procedures for the Latin Mass, 

Installation of Officers, and Pancake 

Breakfast scheduled for Saturday, 

June 21 was reviewed. Incoming 

officers were asked to follow a dress 

code for the installation as well as 

arriving by 8:45 a.m. 

 A draft of the new membership 

roster was submitted for review by 

Brother Richard Rink.  

 The proceedings of State 

Convention, held on the weekend of 

May 16-18 in Santa Clara, were 

reviewed. Grand Knight commended 

that the convention was a great 

experience.  

 Progress continues on the trailer. 

Under the Treasurer’s Report, The 

Council’s May bank statement reflects a 

balance of $7,502.64 after deposits of 

$29,375.00 and withdrawals of 

$23,940.61. The Scholarship Dinner 

Social showed income of $475.00 and 

expenses of $319.16 for a profit of 

$155.84. Attendance included 56 guests 

and 17 paid members.  

Under Communication, the Council 

received a letter of appreciation 

acknowledging our gift of $185.00 given 

to the Special Olympics Southern 

California – Santa Barbara County 

Region.  

The Financial Secretary reported 

payment of two bills. 

Under Membership, Brother Ray 

Charpentier reported on two new 

applications from Ricardo Herrera, First 

Reading, and Javier Briones, Second 

Reading, and readmission by Robert 

(Bobby) Sanchez.  

Under Old Business: 

 Second reading on the slate of 

officers 2014 – 2015 was given. On a 

motion to accept the slate of officers, 

there being no discussion, motion 

was approved unanimously by voice 

vote.  

 Second reading of the Council’s 

2014-2015 budget was given. On a 

motion to accept the budget, there 

being no discussion, motion was 

approved unanimously by voice 

vote.  

Under New Business: 

 Brother Matthew Najera provided a 

brief presentation on the new 

Catholic High School, Saint Thérèse 

Classical Academy serving 

Carpentaria, Santa Barbara and 

Goleta. Primary goals of the school 

is a Catholic secondary education 

that is affordable for lower income 

families, accessible to children 

within our three communities with 

emphasis on teaching the Catholic 

Faith, Western Culture and 

Civilization, along with language 

and science. 

 The statue of Christopher Columbus 

has been moved from the main hall 

to the meeting room. The move 

provides more space for the grand 

piano, and less risk for the statue 

being damaged.  The Mission has 

requested that the Council pay the 

moving expenses.  

 David Borgatello has raised concerns 

about having a quality catering 

service for the next Knight’s Nite 

Out scheduled for October 22. We 

also need members to sell tickets.  

 John Green stated that he has derived 

a formula for periodically 

withdrawing funds earned annually 

by Home Association investments. 

Under the Field Agent’s Report, Mike 

Rachford commented on the importance 

for protecting our families financially, 

and why our families are important to 

our lives. He also announced that our 

Council has made Star Status. He 

concluded his message by stating that he 

is celebrating his first year as a field 

agent for the Knights. 

There was no District Deputy’s Report. 

Prayers for the Sick or Distressed, 

 Members are asked to pray for our 

District Deputy Ray Centeno on the 

death of his uncle. 

 In addition, members are asked to 

pray for Armando Vasquez, John 

Connoly, Joseph Connoly, Joseph 

Corsaro, and John Balster and his 

wife.  

Under the Good of the Order, 

 Grand Knight provided a signup list 

for members seeking further 

information on Saint Thérèse 

Classical Academy.  

Following a closing prayer by Worthy 

Grand Knight Steve Romofsky, the 

Council meeting was adjourned at 8:40 

p.m. 

The next Council 1684 business meeting 

is scheduled for July 9, 2014. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Richard Rink  
Acting Recorder 

http://www.thereseacademy.com
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Insurance Note from Our Field Agent 
Michael Rachford P.G.K.  

The Value of Membership Referrals 

A s a professional insurance agent, one of the things I appreciate most is when one of my 

brother Knight clients or his wife refers another member to me. This is a great 

endorsement of the service I provided. It tells me that they were so pleased with what I helped 

them accomplish that they want me to help others achieve the same level of financial safety 

and security. When I meet with you, please pass along the names of those who might be able to 

benefit from the analysis that I provide.  

Similarly, there is no stronger membership recruiting tool than the referral. How many of us 

know an eligible Catholic male who is not a member of the Knights of Columbus? Do you 

have Catholic family or friends, local or not, who have yet to join? Most likely, they’ve never 

been asked and don’t know enough about the Order to seek out membership on their own.  

If you have names of potential members, please pass them along to me or your Grand Knight. 

Let us know if we can use your name when we contact the gentlemen in question. It’s always 

more effective to tell a candidate for membership that he was recommended by a current 

member, especially someone he knows. Don’t worry if the candidate is outside the area I serve 

or beyond the district of the local councils, we can make sure we put these future members in 

touch with the right people in their communities.  

New members are the lifeblood of the Order. All the good deeds done by the Order are driven 

by the members. Over the past decade, Knights have given more than $1.475 billion to charity 

and provided in excess of 673 million hours of service. And our membership has merely 

scratched the surface in North America. Imagine the potential.  

Contact me today to learn more about our products...  

Mike Rachford PGK  

Supreme Insurance Agent License #OI37404 

Phone: (310) 337-9591 

E-mail: michael.rachford @kofc.org 
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C ouncil members, spouses and friends had a 

glimpse of the future on May 28. 

Fourteen students from three local Catholic 

schools had four things in common — a high 

grade point average, outstanding extracurricular 

activities, a clear focus on their priorities in life, 

and a scholarship in their pocket from the 

Knights of Columbus. 

The setting at Serra Hall for the scholarship 

dinner was special. The hall was packed. The 

students and parents were excited. 

The school principals and officers were proud of 

their students and eager to update all in 

attendance of what's happening. 

We learned again how grateful the families are 

our help financially. Parents expressed their 

views how important a Catholic education is. 

Some families have multiple students in our 

Catholic schools and talked about how the 

sacrifice is worth it. Some commute from 

Lompoc, Ventura and Oxnard to provide their 

children with this level of education. 

After a delicious dinner, Sister Judy, principal of 

Notre Dame School, watched proudly as four 

sixth and seventh graders were honored. Jose 

Esleta received $1,500. Eliana Muniz and 

Rodrigo Hernandez earned $1,000 each. And 

Kaileigh Pardo, received $500. 

Tracie Simolon, vice principal at Our Lady of 

Mount Carmel, filled in for Principal Karen 

Regan. Riley Peterson, a fourth grader, received 

$1,500. Anabel Caesar, a sixth grader, and fifth 

grader Errol Sullivan each collected $1,000. Errol 

also entertained the audience with a brief piano 

recital. And Sam Krautman, a fifth grader, 

received $500. 

Jennifer Winnewiser, director of spiritual life at 

Bishop Garcia Diego High School, filled in for 

Dr. Paul Harrington, head of school, who was 

recovering from surgery. She looked on proudly 

as six of her students from the class of 2015 

shared $16,000 in scholarships. 

Miguel Castellanos and Edsel Alexis Herrera 

each received $2,000. Briana Cue, Sierra Marie 

Lopez, Rivana Russo and Summer Soto each 

received $3,000.  

Special thanks go out to members of the 

Scholarship Committee: Grand Knight Steve 

Romofsky, Past Grand Knight Ray Charpentier, 

and Mitch Molitor. 

Later, at the year-end assemblies on the three 

school campuses, each of the 16 students was 

honored in the presence of their peers.  

COUNCIL AWARDS $24,000 TO WORTHY STUDENTS 
Story by Deacon Nick Curran 
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May 28 - Scholarship Dinner & Awards 

This photo shows the six 

scholarship winners from 

Bishop Diego High School. Not 

in the order that they appear 

are Alex Castellanos, Briana 

Cue, Edsel Alexis Herrera, 

Serra Marie Lopez, Rivana 

Russo and Summer Soto. 

Jennifer Winnewiser is standing 

at the far left; Nick Curran is in 

the center.  

For scholarship winners from 

Notre Dame School, from left 

to right is Eliana Muniz, Jose 

Angelo Esleta, Kaileigh Pardo 

and Rodrigo Hernandez.  

From left to right, scholarship 

winners from Our Lady of Mount 

Carmel are Errol  B. Sullivan, 

Anabel Caesar, Riley Peterson and 

Sam Krautman.  
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Deacon Nick and Giovanna Alvarez of Notre 

Dame. She won first prize in the Essay 

Contest and delivered her essay at the 

Scholarship Dinner.  

Sister Judy, Principal of Notre Dame School, told 

the audience of all the structural improvements 

and new equipment being delivered during the 

summer months, all to be ready by the fall 

semester. 

Mrs. Tracie Simolon, Vice Principal at Our Lady 

of Mount Carmel School, filled in for Karen 

Regan, principal, who had a prior commitment. 

Mrs. Simolon explained what's new at the 

Montecito elementary school.  

Scholarship winner Errol B. Sullivan, a fifth 

grader at Our Lady of Mount Carmel School 

demonstrated his skill on the piano, delighting the 

audience.  

Thanks to the cooking staff: Bruce Garcia and Bob Sanchez (left), James Sturnot (center) and Kevin Cheung (right). 
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June 21 - Latin Mass, Officers’ Installation, Pancake Breakfast 

O ur Columbian Year ended on June 21 with a 

Latin Mass, Officers’ Installation at Serra 

Chapel Old Mission and a Pancake Breakfast 

served at Serra Hall. Our Brothers from Council 

5300 joined our Council for the morning’s 

activities. Special guests were Worthy Past Grand 

Knight Bill Fuhrer and Worthy Grand Knight Jim 

Bradbury from Council 5300. At 9:00 a.m. Fr. 

Charles Talley began the Latin Mass with Deacon 

Nick Curran assisting in the readings and 

distribution of communion. The Officers’ 

Installation took place at 10:00 a.m. with Worthy 

District Deputy Ray Centeno and Worthy District 

Warden Bruce Garcia presiding over the 

ceremony. By 11:00 a.m., the brothers and family 

members met at Serra Hall for an excellent 

breakfast of bacon, sausage links and scrambled 

eggs.   

The alter of Serra Chapel. 

Father Charles conducted the Latin Mass . Deacon Nick Curran  gives a second reading. 
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First came the installation  of the District Deputy 

Ray Centerno and District Warden Bruce Garcia.  

Second part was the installation of Council officers.   

Breakfast at Serra Hall. 

To the Morelos brothers shown in the 

photo to the right, thank you gentlemen 

for taking the time on a Saturday 

morning to cook and serve a delicious 

breakfast.  Your hard work helped make 

the officers’ installation weekend a 

success. 
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IN MEMORY OF  ROBERT ROUX 
 

SEPTEMBER 12, 1929 - JUNE 21, 2014 
 

Bob Roux passed away June 21 at home with his loving wife of 63 years, his nine 

children, grandchildren and great-grandchildren. He is well known in the golf 

community as the former director at Birnam Wood Country Club, a position he 

held for 30 years. Recently Bob was working at Tee Time Golf Practice Center. 

He was active in the Knights of Columbus serving as a treasurer and was a 

member of the Secular Franciscan at Old Mission Santa Barbara. He volunteered 

at Catholic Charities, Botanical Garden and Santa Barbara Zoo. Bob was a 

member of St. Vincent de Paul Conference at St. Barbara Parish, Old Mission 

Santa Barbara. He is survived by his wife Mercedes, nine children, 16 

grandchildren and nine great-grandchildren. Services for Bob were held on 

Friday, June 27 at 11:00 a.m., Old Mission Santa Barbara. 

 

Our Council extends its condolences to the Roux family on Bob’s passing. 

For July and August 

Happy Birthday to Brother Knights 

August Birthdays 

   1  George Herold 

   2  Rev. Ludo DeClippel 

   6 Dan Engler    

   6 John Petrini 

   8 Joseph Kunze 

  15  Mathew Najera 

  16 Peter Arnoldi 

  16  Sean Connolly  

  24 Dr. Garvan Kusky 

  27  Brian Regan 

  29  Timothy McGillen  

July Birthdays 

 2    Dale Olmstead 

 7 Rev. Maurice O.  Mahoney 

10 Antonio Leon 

11 Mitch Molitor  

12 Miguel Rodríguez 

14 Augie Morelos 

29 Peter da Ros 

31 Rev. John A. Rawden 
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District Deputy Ray Centeno, Jr. 805-377-9691  

District Warden Bruce Garcia  805-964-8321 

Field Agent  Michael Rachford  310-337-9591    

OFFICERS 

Chaplain Father Charles Talley 682-4151 

Grand Knight Steve Romofsky 962-4861 

Deputy Grand Knight  Hank Peterson 569-4024   

Chancellor Marc Russo 962-7377   

Recorder Thomas Anglin 563-0127 

Treasurer Bruce Garcia  PGK 964-8321 

Advocate Richard Rink 687-0514 

Warden James Bauer 963-9831 

Inside Guard David Chávez  331-7786 

Outside Guard Jose Naranjo 729-4641  

Financial Secretary  Ray Charpentier  PGK      845-1978 

Trustees (1 yr) Mark Wietstock  PGK  899-2729 

 (2 yr) John Green  PGK    687-0497 

 (3 yr) Mitch Molitor 965-8244  

 

Serra Hall Manager  Ray Charpentier  PGK      845-1978 

Bulletin Editor Richard Rink 687-0514 

Knights of Columbus, 
Council 1684 

c/o Ray Charpentier 

2412 Calle Soria 

Santa Barbara, CA 93109 

Knights of Columbus, 

Council 1684 

c/o Ray Charpentier 

2412 Calle Soria 

Santa Barbara, CA 93109 


